
Chair Hoffman and Committee Members: 

I am writing as a member of the Priority Admissions Review Panel, as I have learned that the SF 2628 
language was changed at the 11th hour without consultation with the Review Panel.  

 

Of particular concern are lines 5.11-14, as the lines stricken out are an essential component of the bill 
and of our big picture work to decrease the occurrence of mentally ill patients waiting in jails for 
appropriate care. 

 

Lines 6.11-13 are in direct opposition to what the Review Panel had unanimously agreed upon. Admission 
within 48 hours is an unattainable goal with present capacity and, if this is passed as it is currently 
written, DCT will continue wasting time with lawsuits for failing to comply with an arbitrary and 
unachievable mandate instead of focusing on building capacity and the many other goals outlined in our 
report and in this bill.  

We all agree that jails should not be mental health facilities. Investment in building mental health 
capacity, as recommended in our report, is a much better use of the state's money and time than the folly 
that would ensue if the 48-hour rule returns.  

The sunset clause in the now-stricken verbiage is intended to keep the pressure on DCT and other 
stakeholders to keep building that capacity and not grow complacent with the status quo that is not 
working for anybody.  

  

Thank you for your consideration. 


